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Mass Schedule 

Weekdays ........................... 6:45 a.m. 

Saturday  ................................. 8 a.m. 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday .................................. 5 p.m. 

Sunday . 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.,.5:30 p.m. 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday-Friday ...... 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 

 

Anointing/Emergency (after hours) 

Please call 763-233-0259 for assistance. 

Nursery 
Available on Sundays at 8:30/10:30 a.m.  

 

 

 

155 County Road 24 ●  Wayzata, MN 55391  ● 763-473-7901 ●  Fax: 763-745-3488 ●  www.hnoj.org 

March 18, 2018  •   5th Sunday of Lent 
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Written by Fr. Evans 
Excerpt from March 2018 Newsletter (available at hnoj.org) 
 

Holy Name is blessed with a host of lay volunteers, who are eager to 
visit the sick and the homebound in order to offer them comfort, prayer, 
companionship and a listening ear. Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion are also able to bring our Eucharistic Lord to those who 
are unable to be present for Holy Mass, so that those suffering from 
pain and loneliness can know their closeness to their Suffering Lord. In 
these and other important ways, the faithful of our parish continue the 
work of Christ.   
 

In the past it was easier to accomplish this important work, as hospitals 
and care facilities would ordinarily notify local parishes if one of their 
members was admitted to their care. However, with recent privacy 
restrictions, these lines of communication have been cut off. 
Fortunately, most hospitals have a priest assigned to care for catholic 
patients. At the same time, we rely more than ever on the charity of 
friends and family to let us know when one of their loved ones is in 
need. If you know someone who sick, homebound or approaching the 
end of life, please let us know by contacting our office or Fr. Evans so 
that we can do our best to serve those in need. 
 

Special mention should also be made of emergency situations, when 
due to extreme illness or imminent danger of death, there is a more 
urgent need for priestly care. There are special gifts that only a priest 
can give in such hours, and the priests of Holy Name make it a top 
priority to attend to those in crisis situation. So please do not hesitate to 
notify us. Our emergency line for after-hours calls is 763-233-0259.   
 

Thank you for your help in continuing the mission of Jesus here at the 
parish of His Holy Name. 

Adoration Chapel Hours 
Open 24 hours / 7 days a week 
For more information contact Frank  
Renshaw at 763-745-3484 
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Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
The Passion of Jesus will be proclaimed.  Procession, 
blessing and distribution of palms augment our liturgy. 
 

• March 24, 5 p.m. 

• March 25, 8:30 a.m.,        
10:30 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 

 

Holy Thursday – March 29 
 

Presentation of the holy oils, 
community foot washing and the lighting of our watchfire 
are highlights of this Eucharistic celebration.  
 

• 7 p.m. Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
      (Nursery Available) 
 

What happens at a Watchfire? Starting with the lighting of 
the fire at the end of the Holy Thursday liturgy and ending 
with the Easter Vigil, a watchfire is tended by volunteer 
groups who pray, sing, watch and wait together.  Sign-up 
sheets with two-hour intervals will be in the Good 
Samaritan Center. 
 

Good Friday – March 30 
 

The church will be open all day for prayer and reflection.     
The following activities are offered.  Please feel free to 
come and go as your schedule allows. 
 

• 1 p.m. Passion music and meditation 

• 2:30 p.m. Sorrowful Mysteries of the Rosary 

• 3 p.m. Stations of the Cross 

• 7 p.m. Solemn Liturgy – Celebration of the Lord’s 
Passion with Adoration of the Cross (Nursery 
Available) 

 

The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night – March 31 
 

Holy Saturday continues our waiting until the Easter Vigil, 
when we celebrate Jesus’ passage from death to life.  
RCIA elect and candidates become full members during 
this liturgy, followed by a celebration reception.  Bring bells 
to the Easter Vigil to ring during the Gloria. Note: This 
Mass is about two and a half hours long. 
 

• 8 p.m. Easter Vigil Liturgy 
 

Easter Sunday – April 1 
 

•     8:30 a.m. Two concurring Masses:  Main Church and 
Good Samaritan Center 

•     10:30 a.m. Two concurring Masses:  Main Church and 
Good Samaritan Center 

•     No 5:30 p.m. Mass 
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Stations of the Cross are held each Friday of Lent at 6:30 
p.m. with two exceptions; there is no Stations of the Cross 
during the Passion Play and Good Friday’s Stations of the 
Cross is at 3 p.m. On March 23 the Knights of Columbus 
will host an Asian Seafood Buffet at 5 p.m. Remaining 
Stations of the Cross dates are:   
 

Friday, March 23, at 6:30 
Good Friday, March 30, at 3 p.m.�
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The Knights of Columbus will host an Asian Seafood 
Buffet on Friday, March 23, from 5 to 7 p.m. Stations of 
the Cross is at 6:30 p.m. The food is made fresh at the 
church. The menu consists of: 
 

•Vegetable/Noodles and Shrimp 

•Jasmine Rice 

•Fried Rice 

•Egg Rolls 

•Beer Battered Cod 

•Cheese Pizza 

•Fish Sticks 

•Cake 
 

The price for adults is $10; children’s menu for ages 15 
and under is $4; not to exceed $30 per family.�
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Holy Name of Jesus’s Watchfire is tended by 
parishioners beginning Holy Thursday Night until the 
start of the Easter Vigil on Holy Saturday. Groups or 
families help tend the fire in two hour shifts. We do 
need every hour to be filled day and night during that 
time. Sign-up sheets are in the Good Samaritan Center. 
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Servers, Ushers, Greeters, Gift Bearers, Sacristans and 
Head ExtraOrdinary Ministers of Holy Communion are 
invited to sign up in the Good Samaritan Center for Easter 
and Holy Week liturgies. 
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Scripture of the Week 
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HNOJ will be collecting ready-made Easter 
baskets March 24 and 25, Palm Sunday 
weekend. They will be donated to Interfaith 
Outreach as well as Sharing and Caring 
Hands and Mary’s Place. You may place 
your carefully wrapped baskets on the tables 
along the east wall of the Good Samaritan 
Center before, during and after all Masses. 
 

You are sure to bring a smile to a child’s face this Easter. 
They really look forward to receiving a basket full of 
goodies. 
 

Please call Teresa at 763-553-1343 if you have any 
questions. 
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Continued from March newsletter  

           (https://www.hnoj.org/bulletins) 
 

Each Lent we are invited to cut something out of our lives to 
make more room for God. One way to fill that space back in 
is with reading a good spiritual book. At HNOJ we asked our 
staff what books they would recommend others read this 
Lent. Think of it as a virtual library of great books. Each 
suggestion includes the title, author, why that staff member 
recommends that book, and where you can acquire that title. 
Some books are even free. Consider reading a good 
Catholic book to bring you closer to God this Lent. As 
Matthew Kelly says, “We are the books we read.”  

 

St. John Paul the Great: His Five Loves, author 
Jason Evert 
 

This story doesn’t need a lot of background. Nazi 
Occupied Poland. From undercover priest to pope. One of 
the greatest witnesses of to the love of Jesus we’ve seen in 
our lifetime. This book captures all of that and more. Easy 
read that will leave you wanting to learn more about St. John 
Paul II and grow closer to Jesus.  
 

$5 - Chastity Project    Kory LaCroix 
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Sunday, March 18 
Second Collection for Ascension and Visiting Priest     
KC Pancake Breakfast    
8:30 a.m.  Sunday School  
9:00 a.m.  Elementary Faith Formation (Gr. 1-5)  
10:30 a.m. Sunday School  
10:30 a.m. Sharing & Caring Hands Lunch -  
  Off Campus  
7:00 p.m.  SH CREW  
 

Monday, March 19 
10:00 a.m. Senior Bible Study  
1:00 p.m.  Women's Wild Goose Group    
4:30 p.m.  TTC (Formerly TOPS)    
5:30 p.m.  Men's Community Bible Study -  
  Leader Meeting   
6:45 p.m.  Parenting with Adult Children   
7:00 p.m.  The Basics  
7:00 p.m.  Lector Rehearsal    
7:00 p.m.  Men's Community Bible Study  
   

Tuesday, March 20 
10:00 a.m. Women's Bible Study - KH  
6:30 p.m.  RCIA  
7:00 p.m.  Praise Choir Practice Start Time  
 

Wednesday, March 21   
10:00 a.m. Women's Bible Study    
1:30 p.m.  Parents' Small Group    
4:15 p.m.  FF Open Gym until 4:45 p.m.  
4:45 p.m.  Grades 1-5 Faith Formation  
5:15 p.m.  Fine Dining ends 6:45 p.m. - Chicken Ala 
  King   
5:45 p.m.  Middle School CREW  
5:45 p.m.  Parish Children's Choir Practice  
6:15 p.m.  Grades 1-5 Faith Formation  
7:00 p.m.  Adult Choir Practice  
7:15 p.m.  Divorced Women's Small Group  
7:30 p.m.  Confirmation Prep    
 

Thursday, March 22 
7:15 a.m.  Deacon Joe Bible Study  
7:15 a.m.  P. Serreyn Bible Study    
8:15 a.m.  MOMS Next   
9:00 a.m.  Seniors/Soul Sisters Lenten Project    
10:00 a.m. Book Club    
5:30 p.m.  Bible Study Year 4  
5:30 p.m.  Handbell Choir Practice  
7:00 p.m.  Young Moms Small Group  
7:00 p.m.  Bible Study - M.L.  
7:30 p.m.  Contemporary Choir  
7:30 p.m.  Floor Hockey  
8:00 p.m.  Young Women's Small Group  
  

Friday, March 23  
7:15 a.m.  Finance Council  
7:15 a.m.  Serra Club  
9:30 a.m.  Women's Bible Study - MOPS Moms  
5:00 p.m.  KC Seafood Buffet ends at 7 p.m. 
6:30 p.m.  Mary's Stations of the Cross Led by the 
  Special Needs Ministry 
  

Saturday, March 24  
Easter Basket Drop Off in the Good Samaritan Center  
 

Sunday, March 25 
Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord  
Easter Basket Drop Off in the Good Samaritan Center After 
All Masses     
8:30 a.m.  Sunday School  
9:00 a.m.  Elementary Faith Formation (Gr. 1-5)  
10:30 a.m. Sunday School  

(NOTE: Readings from Year A vs. Year B will be heard at the 5:00 p.m. Mass 
which celebrates the Third Scrutiny for RCIA.) 
   

The obedience of Christ was not only our salvation, but a 
model for how we are to live. We need to be obedient to 
the Father as Jesus was obedient – trusting even to the 
point of death to the things of this world.  
  

Lord, as you wrote your law on our hearts, now create in 
us a clean heart so that we can imitate your Son. Let our 
lives be focused not on this world, but on eternal life. 

“A clean heart create for me, 
O God.”   

  (Ps 51:12) 
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The road to healing is full of challenges for those 
grieving the loss of a loved one. If you or someone 
you know is traveling this road, the West Suburban 
Grief Coalition is there to offer support.   From March 
through May, the meetings will be from 4:30 to 6 p.m. 
at Mt. Olivet Lutheran Church of Plymouth, located at 
12235 Old Rockford Road, Plymouth. More 
information can be found at westsuburbangriefmn.org. 
  

Upcoming meetings and topic: 
   

• March 22: “Grieving Mindfully,” Carri Sullivan 

• March 29: “Journey Following Husband’s Death,”       
             Jane Evers 

• April 5: “Hope After Loss,” Mary Christopherson 

• April 12: “Self Care & Exercise During Grief,”  
          Grace Wagnild 
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Interfaith Outreach is looking for volunteers – no 
experience required! Find fulfilling and fun 
opportunities to give back. 
 

In-Processing Volunteer for Resale Select – Accept and 
sort incoming clothing, shoes, accessories and 
household items. Hang and size clothing in preparation 
for merchandise pricing. Middle school students 
welcome with an adult. Morning and afternoon shifts 
available, Tuesday-Saturday. 
 

Drivers for Students – Provide scheduled rides in driver
-owned vehicle for adults taking English classes or 
children going to preschool (with a parent). Don’t let 
transportation get in the way of their education. 
Students all live close by, in our service area, and will 
get dropped off at our building for classes. One ride/
week, daytime hours. 
 

Donation Pickup and Hauler – Help gather and load up 
donations from local retailers to be transported back to 
the food shelf. Heavy lifting required (40-50 lbs). Once 
a week, weekday mornings. Immediate need for 
Tuesday, Thursday or Friday morning drivers. 
 

Deliver Snacks to Afterschool Programing – Help 
students focus on academics by delivering snacks to 
afterschool programing. Volunteers needed to deliver 
pre-packaged snack bags in driver-owned vehicle from 
Interfaith Outreach to afterschool programs held in 
Orono and Plymouth. Some heavy lifting (up to 20 lbs.) 
required. One hour every other week, weekday 
mornings and afternoons. Flexible schedule. 

 

Interested in volunteering? Contact Najmo at 
nyusuf@iocp.org or 763-489-7505. For more 
information on all our volunteer opportunities, visit 
iocp.org/volunteer. 
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The Senior Committee has planned the following events.  
Mark your calendars and plan to join us for some fun 
fellowship. Contact Karen Hayes at 763-476-8921. 
 

Every Monday is Bible Study at 10 a.m. with Chris Kostelc  
 

Wednesday, April 18: Tour Len Bush's Rose Garden from 
10 – 11 a.m.  Lunch to follow at Robert’s (Medina Ballroom). 
Tour is free, lunch is at your expense. Len Bush’s Rose 
Garden is located at Highway 101 and Highway 55 in 
Plymouth.  Please sign up at the front desk. 
 

Wednesday, May 16: Attend “Guys and Dolls” play at the 
OLD LOG Theater, 1 to 3 p.m. Cost of tickets is $25. We  
will car pool from HNOJ. Please sign up at the front desk. 
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The HNOJ Communications department is working on 
two projects that would be perfect for a small team of 
people to tackle in a few months’ time. 
 

First is a “Planning Your Ministry Event,” a guide to the 
policies, procedures and marketing tips to help ministries 
succeed in reaching their goals.  If you have experience 
with putting together interesting, easy to read manuals of 
any type, this opportunity may be calling you!   
 

The second is to come up with messaging for the “I Am 
New” section of the website.  Maybe you were recently 
new and have ideas on what others may look for on a 
church website. Or maybe you think this would be fun to 
dig into.  Either way, maybe this short-term commitment 
would be a fun way to get involved. 
 

If you are interested in helping out with either one of 
these projects, please contact Michelle Hudlow at 
mhudlow@hnoj.org. 
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